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To:  Senator Patterson, Chair Senate Health Care Committee 

Members of the Senate Health Care Committee 

Fr:  Morgan Cowling, Executive Director, Oregon CLHO 
Re:  HB 2965- Public Health Modernization implementation 
 

 
What does HB 2965 do?  

HB 2965 moves the date that local public health authorities are required to 
submit local plans implementing the public health modernization model from 
2023 to 2025.  
 
Why do we need HB 2965? 
HB 2965 is needed because the Oregon Legislature and Federal agencies have 

not yet provided significant investments into the public health system to 
implement the full model as outlined in law.  More time is needed.  
 
Background 
In 2015, the Oregon Legislature passed HB 3100 which created a new framework 

for governmental public health in Oregon, known as Public Health 
Modernization.   HB 3100 adopted the entire model into Oregon Revised Statutes 
but didn’t provide any funding for implementation. The bill outlined processes 
and timelines for a public health modernization assessment to define gaps and 
needs between the old public health system and a modernized public health 

system.  HB 3100 required a phased-in approach for implementing public health 
modernization across the public health system with all local public health 
authorities implementing the model by December 31, 2023.  
 
HB 2965 moves that date for implementing public health modernization from 
December 31st, 2023 to December 31st, 2025 to give Oregon more time to fund 

the public health system and implement the model.  
 
A 2016 assessment found that Oregon’s current public health system (including 
state and local public health) needed to fill a gap of $210 million (per biennia) 
to achieve the Public Health Modernization model that HB 3100 made law.  In 

2017, the Oregon Legislature invested $5 million in that model and in 2019, the 
Legislature invested an additional $10 million for a total biennial investment of 
$15 million for the Public Health Division, Local Public Health Authorities and 
Tribes. This leaves a $195 million gap per biennia to fully implement the 
Modernization model.  
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Planned phase-in of Public Health Modernization1 
 

 
 

Public Health Modernization Assessment, 2016 

 

 
1 Oregon Health Authority. (2020). Public health modernization: Funding report to Legislative Fiscal Office. Retrieved from 

https://www.oregon.gov/oha/ PH /ABOUT/ TASKFORCE/Documents/2020-Report-to-LFO.pdf   
 


